

## Bishops Down Primary and Nursery School

Rydal Drive Tunbridge Wells Kent, TN4 9SU 01892 520114

office@bishops-down.kent.sch.uk www.bishopsdownprimary.org

Headteacher: Mrs L Johnson

21st June 2024

Dear Parents and Guardians - Nursery to Year 6

Sports Day - Friday 5<sup>th</sup> July -1.00pm to 3.30pm

As you know our Sports Day is on Friday, 5<sup>th</sup> July.

The gates will be open from 12.30pm for parents to take a seat next to the running track on the front field. The actual event for the children will start at 1pm and finish at around 3.30pm. NB: If you choose to bring a picnic, please note we are a nut-free school to protect children with allergies. Please do not bring alcohol or any animals on site. If the weather is very warm you may wish to bring a gazebo and the PSA will be on hand with low cost refreshments.

Nursery children who are in on this Friday will open Sports Day and will take part in only two short events. Their official Nursery Sports Day is on 19<sup>th</sup> July and Reception children who find the event tiring will have the option to come back into school. **Nursery Parents** you need to complete the attached lunch form please if your child is in school that day and you have ordered a Nourish meal.

Children should come to school in their uniform and will get changed at 12 noon. Please ensure therefore your child has their PE kit at school. They will also need an appropriate coloured t-shirt to represent their house. If you do not know what house your child is in please ask them or ask the front office or their teacher. Those in red or blue house can wear their school red polo shirt or their PE blue top. Those in yellow or green house can wear a coloured t-shirt of your choice if you have one at home **BUT** please do not buy anything – we have coloured bibs to give them.

## Lunch

We have decided to not have hot school dinners on this day due to a shorter lunch break, getting the children changed and upper KS2 helping with the set up on the field. We shall be offering a picnic lunch instead which will consist of a sandwich, a piece of fruit, vegetable batons, a biscuit and a yoghurt.

**Years N, 3 to 6** - if you would like your child to have a Nourish picnic lunch please book and pay on Gateway in the normal way for 5<sup>th</sup> July. You still need to complete the form attached re choices.

Years R, 1 & 2 – if you would like your child to have a UIFSM please complete the form attached re choices.

Of course, your child can also bring in their own packed lunch.

Please return the slip attached by **9am on Friday, 28**<sup>th</sup> **June**, at the latest. I am afraid if you miss the deadline your child will have to bring in their own packed lunch as the kitchen will have ordered supplies.

We are all looking forward to a lovely afternoon and hopefully the sun will shine for us.

Kind regards,

L. Johnson.

Mrs L Johnson Headteacher